## Brooklyn College

BEDFORD AVENUE AND AVENUE H
BROOKLYN, N. Y.

DEPARTMENT OF BIOLOGY

APR 9 1943
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

April 8, 1943.

Dear President Gidxonse:

Prof. Gaede reminded me, just after I left you this morning, that we may have a chance for a second year's work at Red Hook; fifty all season workers, with seventy-five surplus for strawberries, and 150 for surplus workers for apples. I believe the State will give us the refusal, and we might find it advantageous to keep this open as a seond project, since we served there last year.

The point is, that would mean a possible two additional teachers-figuring only the fifty. I may be that we caould furnish the early surplus for Strawberries from our Morrisville group. We do not like to pass up a second experiment in the Hudson River region.

Sincerely, Marken

Ralph C. Benedict